
 

 

FOOTPATH CLOSURE 
 
As we continue to make good progress with our works on the Carnwath Road Riverside site, the team are 
preparing for the next phase of works which includes the construction of the below ground air treatment 
chamber (ATC).  
 
To enable the works to the ATC to be undertaken safely within the site, we need to extend the site hoarding 
to the kerb line of Carnwath Road. This will mean closing the southern footpath adjacent to the site and 
diverting pedestrians to the northern footway via the two existing pedestrian crossings.  
 
Directional signage for pedestrians will also be put in place for the duration of the footpath closure which 
will remain in place until Summer 2024.   
 
The realignment of the hoarding will start on Monday 24 October.  The hoarding works will be undertaken 
Monday to Friday 08:00 to 18:00 and will take up to five weeks to complete.   
 
As part of the hoarding works, we will need to temporarily relocate the pedestrian crossing outside of 50 
Carnwath Road and suspend three of the parking bays next to the crossing.  A temporary traffic light 
system will be put in place to manage the traffic along Carnwath Road along with a temporary cross point 
whilst the hoarding realignment works are undertaken.   Please see the diagram overleaf.   
 
During this time, we will also be installing an extra vehicle access gate at the west end of the site.  The 
extra gate is required to allow vehicles to access the western end of the site as the ATC works will block 
the current internal access routes within the site. 
 
If you have particular concerns about the impact of the work, we may be able to offer you support 
and advice. Please contact us so we are able to advise you about support through the 
Independent Compensation Panel. 
  

 
October 2022 

 
 
Duration of work 
• Movement of hoarding 5 weeks  
• 24 October to 26 November 
• Monday to Friday 8am to 6pm 
• Footpath closure until Summer 2024 

 
What to expect 
• Footpath closure along Carnwath Road 
• Temporary traffic lights  
• Temporary relocation of crossing point 

• Suspension of parking bays 
• Installation of an extra access gate at the west end of 

the site 
 

What will we do 
• Tell you if our plans change 
• We will monitor noise levels 
• Best practical means to minimise noise 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
Tideway is happy to provide information in other languages and formats such as braille or large 
print. Please contact us: 08000 30 80 80 or helpdesk@tideway.london. 

 


